For the better

A message from the RAC President

Your chance to vote for a stronger RAC
From humble beginnings, RAC has been evolving for 120 years.

Founded by a group of motoring enthusiasts in 1905 — we’re now proud to represent more
than 1.3 million members through our advocacy and community initiatives, supported by
diverse member services including motoring, insurance, travel, parks and resorts, home
security, and personal finance.

Since 2017, we've been taking steps to modernise your RAC so we can deliver the best
services for members well into the future.

The improvements to our governance, recently supported by members at the Special
General Meeting in June this year, were an important step in our journey. We're now
asking you to support us as we take the next steps in enhancing the governance of RAC.

These steps include a Special Resolution, set out in the Notice of Annual General Meeting
(AGM) which will strengthen RAC’s governance and | strongly encourage you to vote in
favour of this resolution (being Item 9 of business at the AGM).

In short, we're asking eligible Voting Members to vote in favour of modernising RAC by:

o changing our legal structure from an incorporated association under the
Associations Incorporation Act (WA) to a company limited by guarantee under the
Corporations Act (Cth), and

° operating under a new constitution that complies with the Corporations Act.

These changes are necessary because RAC has outgrown the Associations
Incorporation Act — legislation intended to regulate much smaller, local clubs and
community organisations in Western Australia.

It's important to highlight that support for this change in governance also means RAC will
continue to be a member-owned organisation that exists for members.



Your reason for being an RAC member and the way you interact with us won’t change
either. Rather, these changes will set RAC up with a more modern and agile structure
and bring us in line with most motoring clubs and large mutuals around the country.

These changes are crucially important to securing a stronger future for your RAC —and |
strongly urge you to vote in favour of the Special Resolution.

If you would like more information, please come along to the member information session
on Monday 20 October 2025 at 3pm.

You can also access more detailed information available in the FAQs on the RAC website
at rac.com.au/AGM.

Thank you for being an RAC member. RAC’s values, history and heritage are unique to
WA, and we look forward to a bright future with our members.

Allan Blagaich
PRESIDENT



